
ADVISORY ON CHANGES TO FRUIT MACHINE 
REGULATIONS
In line with the tighter regulations announced by the Ministry of Home Affairs 
(MHA) on 20 July 2017, it is mandated for the Singapore Island Country Club 
(SICC) to make some changes to our Jackpot Room operation to comply with 
the latest regulations.

With effect from 1 November 2017, the following changes will be implemented: 
• Minimum age for entry to Jackpot Room is 21.
• Entry to Jackpot Room is restricted to SICC members only who hold 
   membership terms of at least one (1) year.
• Member will be no longer allowed to bring guests into Jackpot Room.
• New operating hours is 10am – 10pm daily.
• NETS facility services will be discontinued in Jackpot Room.
• All players must register at Jackpot Room counter to provide personal 
   details, including name, date of birth, NRIC/relevant unique identification 

   number, membership number.
• According to Permit Condition No. 29, the Club is prohibited from 

conducting lucky draw and granting F&B vouchers to players, 
in connection with gaming activities. 

With effect from 1 May 2018, the following changes will be implemented:
• Members who wish to enter the Jackpot Room will be subjected to checks 

against the National Council on Problem Gambling (NCPG) database for 
NCPG Relevant Exclusion status. 

• Facilitated by NCPG, SICC will implement a self-exclusion scheme for 
members who do not wish to use the Jackpot Room. 

• A written consent will be obtained from each member accessing Jackpot 
Room for SICC to verify with NCPG whether the member is the subject of 
the self-exclusion scheme and/or NCPG Relevant Exclusion. If so, entry 
to Jackpot Room will be denied. 
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